Camp Greenville Chaperones:

1)  Chaperones need to arrive as close to 6:00 as possible to help the young people get situated in their cabins.  Check in time is 6-7:00 on Friday night   Counselors will hand out the chocolate, graham crackers and marshmallow for the bonfire.  Bring a couple of coat hangers to toast the marshmallows.  We will have a counselors meeting right after breakfast Saturday morning.
2)  Make it clear to your cabins that all lights are turned off by 11:30pm.  Be sure to take roll each night when you get back to the cabins.  It is best to position chaperones on each end or both sides of the cabin.  Remind the kids that they need to go to bed and get a good nights rest since it is a busy weekend.  Enforce quiet in the cabins.

 4)  You need to help with our staff and our young people.   We will need to move the equipment when it arrives and help set up the rehearsal space and on Sunday, be prepared to help move the equipment back up the hill to the Airnaisium and set up for the concert.  

5)  Chaperones need to plan to be on site for the activities.  At breakfast, we will get the kids to sign up for their optional activities and we will need each chaperone to sign up to supervise one of the events.  I need to have a chaperone on deck at each different activity.  

6)  Chaperones will also be called on to help assemble the materials to be handed out on Sunday to the parents and students.  This is typically done Sunday morning during rehearsal.

7)  Meals are cafeteria style and campers and chaperones are responsible for busing their tables and wiping them off.  Please go over with the young people in your cabin that they are responsible for taking their dishes to the kitchen and getting a rag and wiping off their table. Everyone needs to pitch in and clean up.  Chaperones double check the cafeteria is left clean.

8)  On Sunday, we will hand out T-shirts at breakfast.  The campers will go back to their cabins and pack up and take their belongings to the front porch of the camp store.  Check behind the campers to make sure things are clean and they didn’t leave anything. 
9)  Please remember one of the main focuses of the weekend is for the musicians to get to know each other and to make friends within their orchestra.  There is very little time during our Sunday rehearsals for them to make friends, so this weekend is critical for their socialization and since of comrardarie.   Please give your child “space”.  Allow them to sit with other campers and don’t shadow them.  The more you hover, the less they will take away from the weekend.

The main thing is to pitch in where needed; volunteer to help and have a wonderful time.  CYS has a real three muskateers attitude and we all have the best interest of the musicians at heart.  Thank you for volunteering to spend your weekend with us.            Lee Elmore, CYS
